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118TH  ANNUAL CONFERENCE MAKES HISTORY  
     The Kansas Society 118th Annual Confer-
ence conducted on March 20, 2010 was historic for 
many reasons.  Held at Fort Leavenworth, the event 
retained the core of an annual meeting while present-
ing new facets to the attendees. 
     Attendees compared the late winter setting at the 
Fort to what it must have been like at Valley Forge in 
1777.  But the blowing snow did not deter all compatri-
ots from braving the elements as they traveled by auto 
from distant locations such as Fort Scott, Wichita, and 
Oklahoma City.  The weather conditions provided a 
unique backdrop for the Conference. 
    What made this Annual Conference historic was the 
presence of the NSSAR President General and the revised 
one-day format for an off -year meeting.  Maybe the snow 
helped, too.  Attendees and guests met with Edward F. 
Butler, the President General, who had flown in from Chi-
cago on a return trip to his home in San Antonio, TX.  
South Central District Vice President General Dr. Frank 
Appl arrived on Friday, as well, for pre -meeting activities. 
     Informal activities commenced on Friday, March 19, 

2010.  The President General, accompanied by Barnett Ellis and Peter Grassl, received a private tour of the 
Command & General Staff Collegeõs Lewis & Clark Center.  The tour was led by LTC Ed Kennedy, US Army 
(ret), who is an instructor at this incredible facility in which all Army majors receive critical training.  The 
Center is a state of the art facility filled with artistic pieces (print, stain glass, displays) which depict the Army 

from the Revolutionary War to the present.  

continued on page 3 

NSSAR President General Ed Butler addresses the KSSSAR Annual Conference. 

Upcoming Events  

May 1, 2010 ñ KSSSAR Board of Governorsõ Meeting, 
10AM, Emporia State University Student Union, 1200 
Merchant St, Emporia KS. 

May 1, 2010 ñ Ladies Auxiliary meeting.  

Jun 26-30, 2010ñ120th Annual Congress, Cleveland, OH. 

Jun 30, 2010 ñ Deadline for articles and pictures for the 
August issue of The Liberty Bell. 

Aug 7, 2010 ñ KSSSAR Board of Governorsõ Meeting, 
10AM, Best Western, Hospitality House, 3021 W. High-
way 50, Emporia, 620-342-7587. 

Aug 7, 2010 ñ Ladies Auxiliary meeting.  

Aug 20-21, 2010 ñ South Central District Meeting, Wynd-
ham Riverfront Hotel, North Little Rock AR.  

Sep 15, 2009 ñ Deadline for articles and pictures for the 
November issue of The Liberty Bell. 

Sep 23-25, 2010 ñ Fall Leadership Meeting, Louisville KY.  

 

The laying of the wreath at the grave of General Henry Leavenworth. 
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      * PRESIDENTôS CORNER *   

PLEDGE TO THE SAR 
We descendants of the heroes of 

the American Revolution who, by 
their sacrifices, established the 
United States of America, reaffirm 
our faith in the principles of liberty 
and our Constitutional Republic, and 
solemnly pledge ourselves to defend 
them against every foe. 

By Martin Klotzbach 
President, KSSSAR 

Compatriots All  --- 
Hopefully, membership is picking up.  Itõs not too late to visit with past 

members about reinstating their membership in the SAR.  All chapter offi-
cers should bring this up in their meetings to see if we can bring some back 
into the fold.  Also, we should all be wearing our membership pins and en-
couraging non-members to explore joining this great organization.  

As usual, the National Leadership meeting in Louisville was eventful.  
The biggest surprise to me was being called to the front to receive a flag 
streamer for being one of the societies donating $1,000 to the CAAH Foun-
dation.  I wonõt mention the name, but one of our chapters also received a 
flag streamer for donating $500 to the same campaign.  How about your 
chapter?  I would love to pick up a streamer and certificate to bring back 
and give to you at the August BOG. 

Our Annual Conference went extremely well.  Forget about the eight 
inches of snow and the tight schedule.  I know that President General Ed 
Butler and Vice President Frank Appl were impressed and very pleased 
with the proceedings.  A great big Huzzah to Peter Grassl, Brooks and Di-
anne Lyles, Dick Wright, the Leavenworth Chapter, Bob Capps and the 
Honor Guard and Chaplain Brian Vazquez.  The tours were outstanding, 
and the planning and scheduling ran like clock work.  The memorial service 
was the best that I have ever witnessed.  Iõm sure that President General 
Butler will never forget the event.  I know that I wonõt. 

This past weekend we attended the Sixty-fourth State Conference of 
the Children of the American Revolution (C.A.R.).  I was not surprised 
at the success of their gatherings since Theresa and I went to last yearõs 
proceedings.  Their Senior State President, Rhonda Carter, always se-
lects very interesting locations to meet.  Last year the location was in 
Leavenworth with tours of the Amelia Earhart Museum.  This year it 
was in LeCompton with the play, Bleeding Kansas, tours of the First 
Territorial Capitol Museum, Constitution Hall and the jail.  After years 
of driving past the LeCompton I -70 exit, remarking that we should stop 
and visit sometime, we finally had the opportunity.  LeCompton is one 
of the best kept secrets in Kansas.  Do yourself a favor and stop by some 
Saturday to join in the play and tour the sights.  

Last night we represented you by attending the Daughters of the 
American Revolutionõs Annual State Conference Banquet.  The past cou-
ple of days they have been meeting here in Topeka.  At the banquet, we 
were seated next to some very interesting women from around the state.  
A couple knew my deceased grandfather and grandmother in Cotton-
wood Falls.  Small world.  Another took my card to send me informa-
tion on three good candidates for membership in the Kansas C.A.R.  Be-
sides the Kansas State Regent, Shirley Coupal, the state regents from 
Nebraska and South Dakota were also present.  This was a very pleasant 
evening. 

If you have any monies left over from paying your taxes, think about do-
nating some to our State or National Foundation, or buy a ticket or two 
from our Auxiliary Ladies for the 2013 National Conference Quilt Fund.  

Bring a new member or one who has never been to the BOG meeting be-
fore.  Donõt forget the BOG on May 1 will be at the Emporia State Univer-
sity Student Union.  

LADIES AUXILIARY  
The Ladies Auxiliary will meet May 

1, 2010 at 10:00 AM.  Please note the 
change in meeting location .  We will 
meet at the Student Union Bldg., Em-
poria State University.   

Please bring Kansas-made items for 
the Kansas basket/tote bag that will be 
raffled off with other state baskets at the 
National Congress in Cleveland in June.  
Lunch will be at an interesting location.  

May BOG MEETING  
The Board of Governors will meet 

May 1, 2010, in the second floor Flint 
Hills Room at the Emporia State Univer-
sity Student Union.  Committee Chair-
men may call for a meeting of their Com-
mittees either before or after the BOG 
meeting which will start at 10:00 AM.  
Lunch will be at the Union for $12.00. 

Park on the east side of the Student 
Union in the metered lot, but, being a 
Saturday, it will not be necessary to acti-
vate the meters.  In other words, parking 
will be free.  Emporia State is located at 
1200 Merchant St. on the east side of Em-
poria and south of I -35.  Take the Mer-
chant Street exit #130 from I-35. 
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ANNUAL CONFERENCE  (continued from page 1) 
A causal dinner on Friday evening took place at Juneõs Cottage near down-

town Leavenworth.  The Henry Leavenworth Chapter, which hosted the confer-
ence, calls this quaint, antiques-theme restaurant home to their meetings on the 
fourth Thursday evening of each month.  An unexpected over -flowing group of 
compatriots and spouses made for a festive dinner spanning several rooms. 

Rain changed to heavy snow overnight.  Some compatriots had spent the eve-
ning at the local host motel.  Others were fearless on Saturday morning and 
made the trek up K-7.  It would prove worth the trip by the end of the day.  

The conference opened with a tour of the Army Frontier Museum.  Those who 
have visited other Army museums rate this to be one of the best in the country 
based upon content and design.  It describes how Kansas and the west was dis-
covered, mapped, and opened up to settlement, followed by a history of the Fort.  

The annual Memorial Service (pictured right) was conducted in the historic 
Memorial Chapel and led by KSSSAR Chaplain Brian Vazquez.  Unfortunately, a record number of compatriots were remembered.  
The Chapel was constructed in 1878, several years after the Battle at the Little Big Horn, and there are numerous plaques recognizing 
those who fell during that battle.  Following the service, compatriot Dick Wright provided an oral history of the Chapel, con structed 

to òright the wrong of the heathens of that period.ó 
     A very tasty lunch was held at the Museum and was catered by Juneõs Cottage.  Presi-
dent General Butler offered remarks about the very positive progress being made with 
the Library component of the new Center for Advancing Americaõs Heritage (CAAH) 
center in Louisville.  A new librarian has been hired who had previously interned with 
the SAR.  A move into the new library will take place this year.  The CAAH is being 
funded primarily by compatriot donations and grants from private organizations.  The 
President General departed with donations expressing the support of the Kansas Society. 
     Frank Appl, South Central District Vice President General, spoke to the importance 
of the George Washington fund, which he chairs.  He pointed out that dues go for the 
day-to-day operations of the Society.  Any extras are paid from George Washington 
fund investment income.  (The two newest chapters in the Kansas Society have bene-
fited from GW fund donations.)  
     The winners of the Youth Programs were recognized.  Kirsten Marie Krull (pictured 
left) won the Knight Essay Contest representing Delaware Crossing Chapter.  Brian 
Denning (pictured below) was recognized the winner of the King Eagle Scout Scholar-
ship Award; he is a senior at Gardner-Edgerton High School.  The poster created by 
Sydnie Cross was selected winner of the Americanism Poster Contest; she was spon-
sored by Delaware Crossing Chapter. 
     A very brief business meeting was held to elect a National Trustee, Alternate, Delegate 

at-Large, and Heritage Fund Trustee.  Those individuals are: Peter Grassl, Bob Capps, Edgar Grover, and David Comer, respectively. 
     Concluding the luncheon was the presentation of gifts to our distinguished national officers.  The President General received  a framed 

print of the òFour Patriotsó by Cmpt. Charles Goslin.  VPG Appl was presented a òPatriotõs Plaqueó used for the 2013 fund raising. 
     Compatriots and guests boarded a chartered bus for a guided tour.  The Fort dates from 1827 and is the oldest such establishment west 

of the Mississippi River.  Dick Wright, compatriot and òcertifiedó tour guide of the Fort, told of the important history and imp ortance of the 
buildings and events over the past 150+ years. 

One of the key points in the promotion of the Annual Conference was the 
laying of the wreath at the grave of General Henry Leavenworth.  The weather 
conditions threatened to hamper this concluding activity.  òWeó really didnõt 
know if the placement would take place until the tour arrived at the grave site.  

Standing in formation on a hill above the grave was the Leavenworth High School 
Junior Army ROTC unit wearing Revolutionary War era uniforms.  What a sight to be-
hold!  Those young people had made it through the weather to be part of the ceremony! 

The opening of the wreath-laying service was led by Peter Grassl and Brian 
Vazquez standing at the front of the bus.  Most of the tour group was motivated 
by the JROTC standing in blowing snow to disembark the bus to take part in a 
photo shoot and observe the placement of the wreath.  If our Revolutionary War 
ancestors could brave the snow, so can we! 

The President General, KSSSAR President, and Henry Leavenworth Chapter 
President moved the wreath down a shoveled path (thanks to HL President 
Lyles) and past the Color Guard.  The JROTC unit joined the presentation for an 
incredible conclusion of men saluting the history of the General, a òreal sonó of 
the American Revolution, amidst snow blowing across the cemetery.  

What a conclusion to a history making 118th Annual Conference!  This was a new approach to the off-year meeting by shortening 
the activities and including an historical tour.  Thanks go out to the Henry Leavenworth Chapter President Brooks Lyles and h is wife, 
Diane Ungvarsky, to Dick Wright, and to the other HL compatriots for hosting this exciting meeting.  
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29 Plaques have been ordered and 28 shipped. 
Fundraising, as of the February BOG, has raised $3,359, 

with $3,004 from the sale of Plaques and $355 from the 
Quilt Raffle.  We need to raise an additional $6,641. 

EAGLE SCOUT PROGRAM ñ Bob McFarlin  
Entrants for the Eagle Scout Scholarship Award were 

judged at the February BOG.  1st  Place and a $350 award 
went to Brian Denning of Gardner; his entry was submit-
ted by Delaware Crossing Chapter.  2nd Place and a  $250 
award went to David Breckenhaur of Pittsburg; his entry 
was submitted by Fort Scott Chapter.  3rd Place and a $100 
award went to Mason Grittman of Topeka; his entry was  
submitted by Thomas Jefferson Chapter. 

The State Chairman, Bob McFarlin, has a lot of Eagle 
Award patches and blank Scout Certificates that can be 
used by the chapters to award scouts for various things. 

Cmpts.  Barney Ellis and Peter Grassl received the Ar-
thur M. King Boy Scout Volunteer Award last year.  Cmpt. 
Mark Naughton is being recommended for 2010 because 
of all the work he has given to scouting.  

ESSAY CONTEST ñ Douglas Brady  
The state contest was held at the Annual Conference in 

Leavenworth on March 20. 
The 1st Place Essay is titled òUnsung but Not Unimpor-

tantó and is by Kirsten M. Krull, who was sponsored by 
Delaware Crossing Chapter.  She received the 1st Place 
Certificate, Medal, and $500. 
The 2nd Place Essay is titled òAmericaõs Birth Certifi-

cateó and is by Lucas A. Hadley, who was sponsored by 
Washington Chapter.  He received a Certificate and $175. 
The 3rd Place Essay is titled òDeborah Sampson: 

Woman, Soldier and Role Modeló and is by Catherine M. 
Buckley, who was sponsored by Konza Prairie Chapter. 
She received a Certificate and $125. 

The State Judges were presented with Certificates of 
Appreciation.  

The 2010 Knight Essay Contest Rules are planned to be 
emailed to each chapterõs chairman before the August BOG.  
All Chapters should provide the State Essay Chairman the 
name of their Chapter Essay Chairman as soon as possible. 

GENEALOGIST ñ Timothy E. Peterman  
As of February, 2010, the spreadsheet for tracking prospec-

tive members contained 452 names and addresses.  Of the 452 
prospects, 20 have applied for membership since August. 
A new issue of òFrom Kansas to Concordó is scheduled 

for winter.  It is a newsletter distributed to prospective 
members. 

No outreach booths or genealogy workshops have been 
done in the last three months since November.  An out-
reach booth is scheduled for the Militaria in Leavenworth 
on February 6, and a genealogy workshop is planned for 
Fort Scott on April 10. 

Many prospective members lack a working sponsor. 

PRESIDENTõS REPORT ñ Martin Klotzbach  
Presided over the Board of Governors meeting in Empo-

ria on November 7.  Represented the SAR, in uniform, at 
the U.S. Naturalization Ceremony in Topeka on Novem-
ber 20.  Attended the Children of the American Revolution 
Thanksgiving Celebration in Kansas City.  

NATIONAL TRUSTEE ñ Peter Grassl 
The 2010 Congress will be in Cleveland, OH, June 26-30 

at the Marriott Renaissance Hotel. The hotel room rate is 
$141.  It will be a kid-friendly Congress. The memorial 
service is one block away.  Reception is 4-6 pm at the hotel.  
There is an inexpensive rail shuttle from the airport that 
stops at the hotel.  The genealogy seminar will focus on 
the northeast.  The Saturday tour will be a train trip down 
the Cuyahoga Valley. 

The new SAR website is available at http://www.sar.org .  
It was created by a compatriot, saving NSSAR a lot of 
money.  SAR-TALK on RootsWeb is defunct.  New mem-
bership forums are available through the Compatriots tab.  
A new ID and password is required.  

IRS From 990 compliance is a focal point of interest to the 
Treasurer General and NSSAR CFO.  Please complete this 
form annually.  The Treasurer General, with Finance Com-
mittee support, is considering a compliance audit of societies. 

AMERICANISM POSTER CONTEST ñ Dick Nelson  
The winning entry for the State Society Americanism 

Poster Contest for 2009-2010 was selected at the KSSSAR 
Annual Conference in Fort Leavenworth on March 20.  
Judging was done the morning of the conference.  Two 
entries were been submitted.  Konza Prairie Chapter spon-
sored a poster created by Haley Grable, a home-schooled 
student.  Delaware Crossing Chapter sponsored a poster 
created by Sydnie Cross, a student attending Roesland 
School in Roeland Park.  The theme was òThe Battle of 
Bunker Hill.ó  The Delaware Crossing Chapter entry was 
chosen the winner and will represent KSSSAR at the Na-
tional Congress Poster judging in Cleveland, Ohio, in June. 

COLOR GUARD ñ Bob Capps 
Participated in the Leavenworth Parade on Veteranõs 

Day, November 11. 
Participated in a Color Guard visit to the Leavenworth 

Veteranõs Hospital on November 11.  Gifts and items were 
distributed by the Delaware Crossing Chapter, visiting, in 
uniform, with the patients.  A Veteranõs Fund has been 
established for members to contribute so that more fre-
quent visits to veterans can be made. 

Participated in an Honor Guard at Cmpt. Ray 
Petermanõs Visitation. 

Met with Peter Grassl and Tim Peterman to discuss the 
KSSSAR Color Guard and Outreach events.  It was proposed 
that KSSSAR Color Guard events would be the four BOG Meet-
ings, KSSSAR Annual Conference, Patriotsõ Day in Mclouth, 
Constitution Day in Abilene, and the Leavenworth Parade.  

2013 CONGRESS ñ Peter Grassl 
Bob Capps has accepted the position of vice-chairman. 
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Volunteers are needed to sponsor viable prospects. Cur-
rent members with genealogical and communications tal-
ent are encouraged to consider helping us. 

GEORGE WASHINGTON ENDOWMENT FUND & 
FRIENDS OF THE LIBRARY ñ Barnett Ellis  

The National GWEF Distribution committee continues 
to help support various causes that states request.  It also 
pays for the breakfast for Orations contestants. 

The December 31 report for the Kansas membership in 
Friends of the Library shows Kansas with 12 members or 
1.8%.  The states with the largest percentage of members 
are Tennessee with 3.6% and Missouri with 3.6%.  The na-
tional average is 1.01%.  Thanks to eight Kansas members 
for supporting the SAR Library.  

Building construction on the library in Louisville is on 
or ahead of schedule, and at or under cost. 

MEDALS AND AWARDS ñ Barnett Ellis  
A database of òpresentedó medals and awards is cur-

rently recorded in two files, one by the name of the medal 
showing all known to have received it, and one by active 
member name.  Chapters can request a copy of the active 
member file by notifying Barney Ellis.  

Washing Chapter provided an update of medals 
awarded January, 2010. 

MEMBERSHIP ñ Timothy Peterman  
Active membership summary by chapter (as of Febru-

ary 6): At Large 90, Bennington 18, Charles Robinson 14, 
Delaware Crossing 157, Fort Hays 10, Fort Scott 27, Henry 
Leavenworth 18, Konza Prairie 21, Monticello 46, Sons of 
the Plains 28, Thomas Jefferson 64, Washington 94.  

As of February 6, KSSSAR has 587 active members, of 
which 112 are life members. 

Fort Scott Chapter won the Augustus di Zerega 
(Membership Growth) Award for small chapters (less than 
50 members) and Delaware Crossing Chapter won for 
large chapters.  Fort Scott Chapter won the Avery 
Washburn (Membership Retention) Award for small chap-
ters and Thomas Jefferson Chapter won for large chapters. 

NOMINATING ñ Peter Grassl 
Nominations: Peter Grassl, Trustee; Robert Capps, Al-

ternate Trustee; Edgar Grover, Delegate at Large; David 
Comer, Kansas Heritage Trustee (3 year term). 

ORATIONS CONTEST ñ Lyle Gibson  
The state contest will be held May 1, 2010, at the Board 

of Governors Meeting in Emporia.  The national contest 
will be held June 27, 2010, at the National Congress.  

There was concern over the date of the KSSSAR contest 
conflicting with scholastic events in the various school dis-
tricts of Johnson County, which forced students to choose 
one over the other. 

THE LIBERTY BELL ñ Mike Frisbie  
The February issue of The Liberty Bell is the first to be 

published since converting to email subscription.  The Lib-
erty Bell was emailed to 518 subscribers and sent to the 
webmaster for posting to the KSSSAR website on February 
5.  The printed version was mailed to 32 subscribers at a 
cost of $85, which includes first class postage, copying 
costs, and supplies (labels and tabs). 

There are several immediate effects of switching the 
means of distributing the newsletter, going from print/
mail to email.  Bulk mailing cannot be used since the num-
ber of mailed pieces have fallen below 200, so the postage 
rate goes from $.16 to $.44 for each newsletter.  The news-
letters will now be copied rather than printed since the 
print setup cost makes the latter infeasible for a small 
number of newsletters; this slightly lessens production 
quality.  The email process is also affected; it will need to 
be spread across two days because my email account pro-
vider limits the number of outgoing emails to 500 per day.  

The BOG approved a motion to terminate the Bulk Mailing 
Account (permit #341) since it is no longer needed. 

TREASURER ñ Gerald Cox  
Consistent with trends throughout NSSAR, 2010 

KSSSAR dues payments have declined somewhat.  In 2009 
the BOG approved reducing award values for youth com-
petitions and changing the means of distributing the Lib-
erty Bell to email.  These actions should significantly re-
duce our operating expenses going forward.  However, 
careful budgeting for 2010 is required. 

SAR-C.A.R. BRONZE MEDAL  
Rhonda Carter, Kansas C.A.R. Senior Society President, 

was presented the SAR-C.A.R. Bronze Medal.  Carter re-
ceived the award at the Kansas Society C.A.R. 64th Annual 
Meeting conducted at the LeComption Territorial Capitol on 
April 10.   Pictured above are Peter Grassl, KSSSAR C.A.R. 
Liaison, Rhonda Carter, and Martin Klotzbach, KSSSAR 
President.  In the background is Brenna McQuitty of Bonner 
Springs, the new Kansas Society C.A.R. President. 


